
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2007 


IOS.112/07
CALDEW / CITY CENTRE FLOOD ALLEVIATION PROJECT
The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) submitted report CS.93/07 providing an update on progress with the Caldew/City Centre Flood Alleviation Project, and identifying a range of emerging issues which would have a direct impact on the Council’s operations/services.

Mr Battersby advised that an in-kind contribution of £0.5m which the City Council had made towards the project had been helpful in securing national funding for the scheme in light of competing bids from other areas of England.  There were, however, some potential cost implications which could fall directly on the Council and which would need to be considered, namely:

(a) the requirement for £20,000 from 2008/09 for temporary provision/signage to mitigate the impact of construction works on public/staff car parks.

(b) a contribution towards the cost of completing sections of the wall alongside Bitts Park, subject to co-funding contributions from the County Council, at a total estimated cost of £42,000.

(c) providing a capital contribution of up to £50,000 towards the incorporation of public art within the project, linked to the public realm strategy currently being developed through Carlisle Renaissance.

The Executive had on 19 November 2007 (EX.274/07) decided:

“1.  That the progress report be noted.

2.  That a non-recurring funding contribution of up to £21,000 towards upgrading the wall alongside Bitts Park be approved.

3.  That funding should not be allocated for public/staff parking and for public artwork, but that public artwork be considered with the other public realm work as part of Carlisle Renaissance.”

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(i)
In response to a question regarding the Executive’s third resolution, Mr Battersby advised that discussions were taking place with the Environment Agency on a number of options and in conjunction with colleagues to look at mitigating the position.

(ii)
Members were concerned to ensure that the art work was in keeping with the area.


In response, Mr Battersby advised that the Environment Agency had allocated £50,000 for the development of art work.  An artist had been commissioned and was due to produce outline proposals in the near future, but he had not had sight of those.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder clarified that the City Council was not paying for the art work.

(iii)
A Member referred to the fact that during construction the capacity of a number of car parks would be reduced, whilst others would be closed.  He said that had those been private car parks the owners would have claimed compensation from the Environment Agency to mitigate that disruption.

Mr Battersby explained that because of the importance of the project to the City and Carlisle Renaissance the Council had decided not to pursue any such claim.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be advised that the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee welcomed the Caldew/City Centre Flood Alleviation Project. 

(2) That the Committee endorsed the decision that a non-recurring funding contribution of up to £21,000 be made towards the upgrading of the wall alongside Bitts Park.







